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GUIDELINES FOR THE ENRICHMENT EXPERIENCE
The Enrichment Experience in Year 2 is an opportunity for you to engage in either a “global” or international placement OR a placement that is OUTSIDE of the University’s network of placements and affords exposure to different types of nursing, cultures or groups that you not normally experience.  The experience is timetabled for 2 weeks in the summer but students may wish to add part of their annual leave to this experience and go for longer.
Students staying in the UK should access an experience or placement where they will have an opportunity to work in a specialist area, different cultures and/or groups. This may involve a placement in a large city hospital or clinic (i.e. Leeds or London) or a placement that has been specifically designed to cater for the needs of different groups (Waverley Care – African Health Project or Rigul Trust – A UK charity that provides care for Tibetan refugees in remote parts of India) or a charity or group that supports the lesbian, gay bisexual and transgender (LGBT) community. There are many more suggestions in the Enrichment Experience folder.
The placement does not require a Mentor although it would be helpful if students had a named member of staff to support and guide them. The elective placement does have a REFLECTIVE JOURNAL – this will be issued closer to the date of the experience.  
Finally, the placement is observational and is therefore not assessed.  
As part of their professional development, students are required to make contact with the placements themselves, and do the initial “legwork”.  You may, of course, liaise with staff for advice and guidance.  

Once the placement has been identified students must then fill in the enrichment form (found in the Enrichment folder) and submit this to their Pathway Leader (or designate) for approval.  Once the placement has been approved, the paperwork is sent to the Placement Learning Unit (PLU) to be recorded and the placements are then contacted by the University and sent the relevant paperwork/references.
If travelling overseas, it is essential that you arrange appropriate indemnity insurance for the duration of the experience. This is not the same as travel insurance. Indemnity insurance covers you should you be involved in any activity deemed to be malpractice or negligent.  This is NOT provided by the University.  Many organisations will already have this in place as part of your package, but the onus is on you to make sure you are fully aware of what you are covered for. 
The enrichment experience is observational.  It is imperative that you are work within the boundaries of your professional governing body. The NMC makes it very clear that student nurses must not participate in midwifery. In some cultures, the boundaries between nursing and midwifery are blurred – you should not, therefore, allow yourself to enter into a situation where the integrity of this is compromised. Further information can be found here on the NMC website. 
If you have any further questions please contact your Pathway Leader.
